Minutes MPSA Meeting 12th November 2pm

Halloween Disco

The disco was a success

The pumpkin carving competition was also a success but Cathryn felt that the judging for the competition should be done differently next time. It was felt that a lot of the pumpkins where carved by the parents, so it did not give the children a chance who had craved their own to win, as the standards of the parent ones a lot higher.

· Next year to do again but possibly just decorating a pumpkin or a pumpkin shaped masks. School to provide stencils kits and masks. TBC nearer the halloween disco next year.

Christmas tea with Santa

It was discussed at the meeting concerns over the second time slot of  4.45-5.45 pm. It was felt that attendance might be low.

This has been looked at by the senior management team and decided after suggestion from Bridgette to move the times to

· 2.15pm-3.15pm and 3.30pm and 4.30pm

· Cost £5 for one adult and one children entry. This includes a drink for the adult and child and also snacks for both. Present from Santa. (Adult- mulled wine, soft drink, tea or coffee) (child- soft drink)

· Additional adult or child cost £3, again with the above.

· There will also be an entertainer at both sittings included in the cost – Zippy Junior.

· We will also provide additional tea, coffee and juice for a donation.

· A non uniform day is to be held on the same day Wednesday 10th. The children will be asked to bring in mince pies, festive biscuits and cakes. These will be used as the snacks at the event.

· Santa has been arranged by Sue Duncalf, she will speak with him regarding time.

· Tickets will go on sale Monday 24th November until Friday 5th December. On Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th Sue and Mary will be in reception selling tickets. They will then be available to buy at reception. Playground sales after school may be needed depending how sales are going. 

· This information will go in the newsletter next Thursday 

· Nursery children can be collected  from nursery early if they are going to the 3.30pm sitting.

Things to do

· Small print for tickets- Suzanne D

· Ester to design and print off tickets. They will be different colours for each session

· Mary to buy the selection boxes £120

· Elves to be arranged as Santa’s helpers from MPSA parents

· Christmas hampers to be raffled at the sittings. Suzanne D. Each member of staff is to being in one item for the hamper

· Mini bag bowler, there should be enough in the cupboard to do this

· We need volunteers on the day of the 10th both morning, afternoon and to clear up afterwards. We will be decorating the hall on the morning on the 10th

· Buy mulled wine.

· NEXT MEETING IS ON 3RD DECEMBER 2PM

AOB

The school website has a full list of all the key stage clubs.

We discussed a possible notice board from MPSA events. This needs to be discussed further. Another suggestion is that we have a section of the newsletter which is kept up to date with events, possibly in a different font to highlight.

Night Out

Not discussed at the meeting but wanted to let everyone know.

A date has been suggested of Saturday 13th December.

If you are interested please let Caroline know by Wednesday 19th November, this will give her time to book something. Suggestions welcome as to where to go but a possibility is chinese karaoke, in Winsford.

Feel free to ask any mums, dads or carers from school you know.

